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As State Hoop Shoot Director, I attended the National Finals in Chicago April 28th – April 30th.  Wisconsin was represented by Sawyer Sixel, 8–9-year-old regional champion from Sheboygan.  Sawyer and his family took part in various activities throughout the weekend.  
Each of the 72 national finalist had their very own trading cards which kept them busy trading with each other all weekend long.  Friday was time to practice at the Goodman Center, a downtown college gym at which time I was kept busy rebounding for contestants.  
Friday night the finalists and families took in a White Sox game along with all the Elks.  Saturday morning came early with everyone attending the Breakfast of Champions.  By 8:00 a.m. we all started to load the busses for departure to Wintrust Arena, home to the WNBA Chicago Sky and DePaul University sports teams.  
I’m sure all the contestants were excited and nervous at the same time to be competing in such a large arena.  The 8–9-year-old division started the contest first at 9:00 a.m.  which was Sawyers age group. When they completed the contest Sawyer had scored 20/25 free throws and tied for 5th place. He was a little disappointed but we all congratulated him on making it to the finals.  He is a fine young man and I look forward to seeing him again this fall when 2022-2023 season starts.  

Respectfully submitted
Eugene Wusterbarth 
State Hoop Shoot Director 

